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Dear Readers,   
 
It is officially the hottest day of the year as I write this - I do hope you are able to 
enjoy the sunshine and the beautiful countryside we are surrounded by in 
Speldhurst. 
 
We are all adjusting to the new normal and have had to learn to embrace new 
technology like Zoom and internet shopping and new fashion accessories in 
facemasks and of course queuing!  Donõt forget our Village Shop as restrictions 
are lifted - it has been a lifeline to many.  Please note that from Monday 6th July 
the Post Office will be open Monday to Friday from 9.00am-2.00pm. 
 
It is encouraging to hear that more businesses are allowed to reopen albeit with 
strict guidelines to adhere to - including our Village Hall (see pages 14-15).  Jenny 
is planning on arranging a Community Market to raise much needed funds for 
the Hall so do put 25th July and 22nd August in your diaries. Do contact Jenny if 
you would like a table. 
 
We are planning on printing the September magazine as normal so do send in 
any contributions by 10th August and in the meantime we wish you a safe and 
happy summer . 
 
With our very best wishes. 
Sara Turner, for the Editorial Team, Speldhurst News 
 
Please remember that copy for the September issue should be sent by 10th August at 
the latest to: speldhurst.news@gmail.com. Word, Publisher or pdf files preferred.  

The SPELDHURST NEWS endeavours to include articles in addition to village, church 
and chapel news.  These are taken in good faith and without prejudice, therefore the 
committee will not be held responsible for the accuracy of the content, nor will it be 
held responsible for any work or treatment received from the advertisers.  Readers 
should satisfy themselves of advertisersõ abilities before accepting a job quotation or 
undertaking a course of treatment.  All articles  & inclusions should be sent as a word 
document attachment.  The editors reserve the right to  amend submissions where they 
feel it is appropriate. 

 

  Welcome 
  July/August 
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NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Whatõs on in Speldhurst for the Under 5s   
 
Itõs really sad that Smiley Faces has not been able to reconvene but Bumps 
and Babes (the social group for new mums) and Toddler Praise (the service 
led by members of St Maryõs Church for the U5õs) now meet via Zoom. 
 
Bumps and Babes meet next on Mondays 29th June, 13th & 27th July at 
10.30am.  An invitation will go out to the present members a few days be-
fore each meeting but do get in touch with Jenny if you are a new Mum or 
new to the area. 
 
Toddler Praise meets next on Wednesdays 1st, 15th & 29th July.  Again, an 
invitation will go out to those of you already on Jennyõs mailing list,  but do 
get in touch if you are interested. 
 
Meanwhile here is another activity for you all to enjoy ð a treasure hunt. 
 
Youõve heard of a bear hunt é well how about a letter hunt. Hide letters of 
the alphabet around your garden, or house, and invite the children to find 
them. Are they able to recognise any of them?  Maybe their first initial or 
even their own name, if they are older?  
Letters join together to make words and words help us to express how 
much we love each other. Give everyone a hug at the end of the game and 
thank God that he has given us families to care for each other. 
 
You can contact Jenny at jenny50fitz@gmail.com 

 
Speldhurst Association of Men 

          
All activities remain cancelled until further notice.  We look forward to 

welcoming back our members and new members as soon as we can.  
                                                                                                  Brian Tasker 
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hǇŜǊŀǝƻƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ /ƘƛƭŘ 
 
 
 
 
 

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ hǇŜǊŀǝƻƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ /ƘƛƭŘ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ŀƘŜŀŘ ŀǎ ǳǎǳŀƭ ǘƘƛǎ 
ȅŜŀǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘ Ƙŀǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ōŜŜƴ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǊΦ 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƻũŜǊ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƘƛǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΣ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ 

ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǎǇŀǊŜ ǝƳŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅΣ ǿƘȅ ƴƻǘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǎƻƳŜ ǇƛŜŎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ 
ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ōƻȄΚ  
LǘŜƳǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƪƴƛǧŜŘ ƻǊ ŎǊƻŎƘŜǘŜŘ ƻǊ ƳŀŘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƳƻŘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎ - ǿƘŀǘπ
ŜǾŜǊ ŎǊŀƊ ȅƻǳ ŦŀƴŎȅΦ {ŎŀǊǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŀƎŜǎ 
ǊŀƴƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƻŘŘƭŜǊǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǘŜŜƴŀƎŜǊǎΦ 
[ŜŀƅŜǘǎ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ōƻȄ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ ǿƻƴΩǘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘǳƳƴ 
ōǳǘ ƴƻǿ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ŎǊŀƊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ ŀ 
ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƘƛǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΦ 
CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ WǳƭƛŜ tƛƴƴŜƭƭ ƻƴ усоолл ƻǊ ǎŜŀǊŎƘ ŦƻǊ h// ²Ŝǎǘ 
YŜƴǘ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦ 
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Coming Soon - The Speldhurst Range 
 

We are excited to launch this new range of products featuring  famous 
Speldhurst landmarks from the Church to the George & Dragon to the 
Community Shop.  These items are now available to pre-order and will be 
available to purchase at the Community Markets in the Hall in July and August. 

 
Tea Towel (as seen below) £9.50 

Bone China Mug (in gift box) £13.50 
Tote Bag £14.99 

Heat-Resistant Laminated Coaster £4.25 
Unframed A3 Print £14.99 
Single Greeting Card £2.50 

Notecard Set (6 boxed notecards)  £7.99 
 

Delivery to Speldhurst and surrounding villages  is free 
10% from every item sold will be donated to Speldhurst Village  funds. 

These will be split between Speldhurst Rec and Speldhurst Village Hall. 
 

If you would like to pre-order some  items, or find out more please contact  
Jenny on jenny@jennifercoopertimesaver.com. 


